	[image: image1.png]




	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
proposed Intro. No: 404-A
Committee: Housing and Buildings


	Title:  To amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to fines for illegal conversions of dwelling units from permanent residences.


	Sponsor: Council Members Brewer, Cabrera, Foster, Gentile, Koppell, Lappin, Palma, Reyna, Williams, Rodriguez, Dromm, Mealy, Mendez, Mark-Viverito, Rivera, Jackson, Dickens, Garodnick, Vann, Lander, James and Chin


	Summary of Legislation: This legislation would set the fines classification for certain illegal conversions of Class A buildings, occupancy group J-2, and occupancy group R-2 multiple dwelling units. Violations that involve more than one dwelling unit or a second or subsequent violation by the same person at the same dwelling unit or multiple dwelling. The violation will be considered immediately hazardous, which comes with an Environmental Control Board penalty ranging from $1,000-$25,000.


	Effective Date: This local law would take effect sixty days after its enactment, except that the commissioner of buildings would take such measures as are necessary for its implementation, including the promulgation of rules, prior to such effective date.  


	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:  2013

	Fiscal Impact Statement: 
Effective FY13
FY Succeeding

Effective FY14
Full Fiscal

Impact FY13
Revenues (+)

$0
$0
$0
Expenditures (-) 

$0
$0
$0
Net

$0
$0
$0


	Impact on Revenues: There would be no impact on revenues from the enactment of this legislation. The fines are meant to deter, not generate revenues.  


	Impact on Expenditures: There would be no expenditures from the enactment of this legislation.  The Department of Buildings would use existing staff and resources to implement this legislation.  


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs: New York City Finance Division


	Source of Information: New York City Council Finance Division
                                           New York City Department of Buildings 


	Estimate Prepared By: Ralph P. Hernandez, Principal Legislative Financial Analyst

                                         Nathan Toth, Deputy Director

                        

	

	Date Submitted to Council:  Int. 404 was introduced by Council and referred to the Housing and Buildings Committee on November 17, 2010. The Committee held a hearing on December 13, 2011, and the legislation was laid over by the Committee. Proposed Intro 404-A would be voted by the Committee on September 12, 2012.  

	

	

	

	



